Mounted Eagles

Board of Directors Meeting

July 9, 2012

Northwind Grill, Brainerd, MN

Present:  Sandy Strom-Gieseke, Lynn Fairbanks, Jan Moran, Lise Lunde, Melodie Salzl

A quorum was not present for voting at the meeting.

Meeting called to order by Sandy at 6:20 pm.

Review of Minutes: Minutes from June meeting were reviewed. A quorum was not present and board members will be asked to vote on passing minutes by email when they receive this meeting’s minutes.

Financial Report:  Aggie provided budget information to board by email. Mounted Eagles is still in the red. 

1. Riders fees: Checks for $800 and $200 have been received for outstanding rider’s fees

2. One outstanding fee of $600 has been reduced to $475. 

3. A quorum was not present and the financial report will be reviewed and tabled until the next board meeting.

Executive Directors Report: 


Special Olympics: Regional/area event was held on 7/8 and went well. An article  for local papers will be submitted by Dalton and Lynn in near future. Special Olympics would like to schedule area event next year. The food tent made a profit – final numbers not yet available. 


Horses: There are currently no issues with the ME horses.


Volunteer Director/Volunteer Recruitment:  Discussion of need for continued efforts to recruit and retain volunteers. Melodie suggested a survey of current volunteers to evaluated factors influencing decision to remain as an active volunteer and the need to recruit volunteers from all ages. Jan recommended reconnecting with the Initiative Foundation as a possible resource for recruitment and retention strategies. Lynn suggested participating in the Bremmer Foundation  non-profit lunch meeting for  potential resource and networking connections. Jan will consider representing Mounted Eagles at these meetings. 


Parent Rider Night: Lynn reported that Volunteer coordinators initially did not feel that parent rider night would be useful for volunteer training activity. Board members discussed that the experience may be an opportunity for parents and volunteers to interact with each other, share information about the child rider and discuss future riding goals. 

Lynn will discuss topic again with volunteer coordinators.

Old Business:


Parent Mentor Program: Lynn presented that Cheryl has had 2 parents express interest in becoming parent mentors. These mentors would be a resource for new and experienced parents and would also help disseminate information regarding program development and fund raising efforts. Lynn, Cheryl, Aggie and the 2 interested parents will be meeting to implement program.


 Fundraisers:
Cookbook: Aggie has recipes (approx 150 recipes). Lynn and Mel will review CD to proof recipe information. 

Pizza Sales: Profit of $1,075.43. Kelsey sold 88 pizzas.

Turtle Races: Lynn continues to be turtle rancher extrordinaire. Turtle races have started in Nisswa. Mounted Eagles will receive $5000 for management of turtles and race day. 

Kayak Races for 2013: The kayak committee has met on 2 occaisions with Renee and Jeff. They have been extremely helpful in the development of plans for Kayak Racing event next summer. Tentatively planning on event next July. The event would include racing events for kayaks, canoes and stand up paddleboards. Would also include vendors and demo of equipment for the public.

Walk-N-Roll:  Event is scheduled for Sept 8. Lynn has requested assistance with coordinating the Silent Auction. Mel volunteered to assist and also recommended asking Deb Griffin to help. Lynn will follow up. There was discussion about a Basket Auction as part of the event. 

Hoofin It: October 5 –7. No further discussion.

Nisswa at Night: Event is scheduled for August 16 at the Legion in Nisswa. Mounted Eagles will partner with Nisswa Legion for the event. Lise will attend July 19 event at the Pioneer Village.

New Members to Board of Directors: Melodie Salzl was welcomed to Mounted Eagles Board of Directors. She brings a variety of experiences with marketing and fund raising. She has been an active volunteer on Tuesday riding activities and currently coordinates the ME publication. Lynn Hanson and Deb Griffin are also considering joining the Board of Directors.

New Business: 


Jan Moran opened discussion regarding survey of other programs to get information and ideas on program development, staffing, fundraising and development of network of community support. She would consider leading this project after this August. 

Lise will send Jan info on accessing the PATH website for review. 

Mounted Eagles is in need of 2 new updated computer laptops. One for the main office and one for Susie to use for the barn and riding activities. 

Melodie Salzl was approved as a new member to the Board of Directors by votes by the members present and via email endosement from those absent. Welcome Melodie!

Next meeting: August 13, 2012. Northwind Grille in Brainerd

Meeting adjourned at 8 pm. Minutes submitted by Lise Lunde

